
100 Club winners for August 2018 
 

1st No 70   Val Croft £20    
2nd No 99  Mrs Foxall £10  
3rd No 36          Mr N Benford £5  
4th No 54  Mrs M Capp £5 
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NEWSLETTER September 2018 

Trimingham Housing Need survey 
 

Included with this newsletter is a copy of the housing needs 
survey. You are aware that this subject has been discussed at 
some length, and that a steering group comprising Trimingham 
residents has been setup to establish whether the project has a 
future. Now is our chance to express our views and for us to 
establish whether there is a need for this community led housing 
project to move forward. Please be aware of the preferred 
closing date of the 21st September to return the forms. 
 
Pilgrim Shelter 
 

Most of the community events that were held in the shelter have 
now moved to the new hall, and that has been very successful. 
But the success of the new building has been achieved at the 
expense of the shelter, which is already starting to look 
somewhat forlorn!  It has been confirmed that the outside area 
around the building will become a ‘discovery point’ which is part 
of the Deep History Coast Project being promoted by NNDC 
(more details to follow later this year), but that does not secure 
the fabric of the building.  We are somewhat concerned that a 
winter without use with have a marked effect on the shelter, both 
inside and out.  We are looking via the parish council at alternate 
uses, and there have been many suggestions about how it could 
be used in the future, but all of these ideas rely on two things. 
The first is making a decision we all agree with and the second is 
having people who will step up to help.  Whatever is agreed will 
have to be driven by volunteers!  There are some strong feelings 
in the village about this iconic little building and it now needs 
our help to allow it to move into its next role within our 
community.  Please contact any of your parish councillors, 
details are on the council web site. 
 
  

 
 

Church Services in the Parish 
 

Sunday 2nd September 
 

Holy Communion  11am Trimingham 
 
Sunday 9th September 
 

Holy Communion 9.30am Northrepps 
Holy Communion 11am Overstrand 
 
Sunday 16th September  
 

Pet Blessing Service 4pm Trimingham 
 
Sunday 23rd September 
 

Benefice Holy Communion 10am Northrepps 
 
Sunday 30th September 
 

Cafe-style church at Trimingham Hall. Refreshments start 
at 10am, service at 11am. Join us when you can. 
 
 

 

 



S 

  

 

• The Dog Show will be at Trimingham Hall on Sunday 9th 
September, see details of the various classes further inside 
this newsletter. 

 

• On Saturday 22nd September it is Pat and Dan’s Big       
Night Out with fun and Norfolk Squit.  Food will be served at 
6pm and will be Norfolk Stew, Dumplings and a delicious 
dessert.  Please book with Liz on 834965.  The cost is £7.50 
per person. 

 

• We held a disco last Saturday and those who came had a 
great time, we hope to have a Halloween disco party on 27 
October.  Thanks to all the volunteers who made the event a 
success especially Joanna in the kitchen, Yvonne on raffle 
and Dot who organised the chocolate tombola and those who 
supported this event.  Hope to see many homes having yard 
sales and attending the Fun Dog Show and Pat and Dans 
show on 22nd September.  Tickets £7.50, including supper, 
from Liz or Linda. 

 
 

The Norfolk Churches Trust holds an event each September to 
raise funds to maintain and repair the redundant churches in 
Norfolk, many of which no longer have villages around them, for 
example Crostwight and Little Witchingham, which both have wall 
paintings dating to the14th century. The Trust keeps them open for 
visitors, as historic buildings free to everybody. 
 

I shall be riding my bike and visiting as many as I can during 
Saturday 8th of September, and I usually manage between 20 and 
30, so I am asking for sponsors for my endeavours. The last time I 
did it in 2016 I raised over 150 pounds. 
 

I am putting sponsor forms in both the church and the new Village 
Hall, so you can read all about it and hopefully put your name down 
to sponsor me. 
 

Mac Marshall 
 

01263 833731 if you want to contact me directly, 
 

 

 

• The Church Open Weekend was very successful - Saturday 
saw more visitors than Sunday and the tombola in the church 
sold out both days.  The refreshments at the Pilgrim Shelter 
were sampled by many.  The craft stalls in the church and 
the history of the village displayed in both the church and the 
Pilgrim Shelter were enjoyed by all the visitors.  Thank you to 
everyone involved for all their hard work. 

 

• Fairdeal Antiques, who organised the Antique Fair on 
Saturday 18th August, donated to Trimingham Hall half of the 
entrance fees paid. They are holding another Antique Fair at 
the end of October. 

 

• The Coffee Morning made £43.30 which was divided equally 
between the church and Pilgrim Shelter.  Please pop in and 
meet your neighbours for an inexpensive drink and scone for 
£1. 

 

• The Poppyland Ladies enjoyed the trip on the Bure Valley 
Railway.  They were picked up by Wright’s Coaches from 
Trimingham Hall in a comfortable 22 seater coach and taken 
to Aylsham Station, where there was time for a look round 
and have a drink.  The train then took them to Wroxham 
where they had just over an hour to look round and the 
coach got back to our hall about 3.30pm and the weather 
was not too hot.  At the next meeting on Wednesday 12th 
September Jo Austin will give a talk on Mental Health which 
starts at 2.30pm.  For further details contact Dot on 833249 
after 6pm. 
 

• Gardening Club met at Tony’s, who gave us another tour of 
his wonderful garden.  Thank you very much Tony and 
Yvonne for your hospitality.  The next meeting on 
Wednesday 19th September will be at Trimingham Hall and 
starts at 2pm.  All welcome. 
 

• The bi annual yard sales take place on Sunday 2nd 
September, with table top and refreshments in both the 
Pilgrim Shelter and Trimingham Hall. 

 



Singing group 
 

Is there anybody in the village who feels they 
can organise a singing group? We are not after 
a choir, just a group of people to have an 
organised sing song. Great stress relief! 
 
Trimingham Village Hall Trust 
 

The first AGM for the trust will be held on 
Wednesday, 19th September at the new hall 
starting at 19.00. Please come, all welcome. Tea 
and biscuits will be provided. 
 

 

DOG SHOW 
Sunday 9 September 

 

Starting 9.30am with judging at 11am 
 

18 classes from prettiest bitch 
to fancy dress dog and handler 

 

Rosettes from 1st to 5th place 
 

Well behaved Pet test and  
Sausage game, 50p a go 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sorry about the notes for August not appearing, I was late sending it to 
Liz. 
 

I reported that I had seen an albino guillemot on the groynes behind the 
Pilgrim Shelter, but it is no longer there in the large flock of up to 50 birds. 
I do have photos to prove this.  I also reported that Tony Smith had found 
dead young kestrels at the bottom end of Middle Street within 3 days. 
They showed no sign of road or other injury so it is a mystery how they 
died. I also found a dead kestrel on the track to Blackberry Cottage last 
year at about the same time, only about 500 yards away. As none of the 
bodies were recovered we can't be sure of what killed them. 
 

This month has seen the disappearance of swifts and most of the 
swallows and the rest of the migrants will be on their way in the next few 
weeks. They will be followed by the inward migrants from the North from 
the middle of September onwards.  
 

There have been lots of butterflies around and I came across a silver 
washed fritillary (yes that's really its name) in Sheringham Park.  These 
are not a usual find in Norfolk but have been found in recent years. Global 
warming anybody? 
 

I also saw a peregrine falcon sitting on the wires not far from Coastguard 
Cottages on the 9th of August. 
 

Following the recent rain my lawns are green again and the sugar beet is 
looking much healthier and the blackberries are at last starting to fill. 
 

Mac Marshall. 
 

 
 

 

AN EVENING WITH  
PAT NEARNEY AND DANNY 

 

SATURDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER 
 

PAT AND DANS  
BIG NIGHT OUT 6PM 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ` 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Monthly Events and Bi Monthly 
 
Monday  
 

10th September Parish Council Meeting 7pm.  All welcome. 
 

Tuesday 
 

18th September  Yoga Nidra 6.45 until 8.30pm.  
 

Wednesday 
 

5th September  Soup and Pud  £5  Contact Liz 834965 to book 
your place or if you require a lift. 
 

12th September  Poppyland Talk by Jo Austin on Mental Health. 
Tel Dot 833249 (after 6pm).  Visitors welcome. 
 

19th September  Coffee Morning - Wednesday 9.30am Proceeds 
to Church and Pilgrim Shelter, starts at 9.30am. 
19th September  Gardening Club - Meeting at Trimingham Hall.  
Starts at 2pm.  Tel Dot 833249 (after 6pm). 
19th September 7pm  Management Committee Meeting.   
All very welcome. 
 

26th September  Lunch £5 12 for 12.30pm.  Contact Liz 834965 
to book your place or if you require a lift. 
 

Saturday 
 

8th  September  Laughter Yoga 9am with Bev Bishop. 
 

22nd September  Pat and Dan’s Big Night Out.  Food at 6pm.  
Tickets just £7.50.  Please book with Liz 834965. 
 

Sunday 
 

2nd September  Village Yard Sale from 9am.  Please book with 
Liz if you want a stall on 834965.   
 

9th September  Fun Dog Show Registration from 9.30am.  
Contact Liz 834965. 
 

 

 

Weekly and Fortnightly Events 
All events in the new Trimingham Hall 

unless otherwise stated 

Monday   
 

Noon  Free Whist tution 
1pm  Whist afternoon. Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments 
and raffle.  Players of all levels very welcome Tel Liz 834965. 
 

6pm and 7.30pm Yoga with Pat Briggs 07810 023236 or 
Linda 834349. 
 

Tuesday   
 

10am to 12 noon Pilgrim Support Group.   
Contact Maureen 834466 or Ginny 834471. 
 

11am to11.45am Dancercise with Georgie.  No need to book.   
Cost £5.   Contact on Facebook. 
 

1.45pm Slimming Club.  Contact Dot Wiseman. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments and 
raffle. 
 

Thursday 
 

1pm Whist afternoon. Cost just £2. 
 

Friday 
 

11.30 Zumba Gold with Jools Dixon.  Cost £5 or 6 sessions for 
£22. 
 

7th and 21st September Craft Circle 2pm, Cost £1.50.  Contact 
June 833382. 
 

7pm Whist evening.  Cost £2. 
 

Sunday  
 

2 pm Whist afternoon Cost just £2. 
 
 
 
 



 
  

 

The hall continues to attract new ventures and 
bookings  
 

This October we are holding our first Trimingham 
Trosh.  There will be a ploughing match on the 
field adjacent to the hall and in the hall we will 
have a model replication of Cromer High  
Railway Station in 1954. We would like to display 
local specialist cars/trucks and motorbikes.  If you 
own one and would be willing to exhibit, please let 
Liz know, as the scale plan of the event is now 
coming together. 
 

Contact Liz 01263 834965 
  

 

Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

continued: 
 

I went to Norfolk County Council Highways.  I started off working 
with different gangs doing new roads and widening some.  In 
between I was roadman for the villages near home.  Then I got a 
lorry.  We had a hut on the back which the men travelled in.  There 
were five in the gang which I was in charge of, and also the work 
that needed doing.  We went around the villages every thirteen 
weeks doing pot holes, edging the road sides, footpaths, draining.  
Sometimes we would get an emergency call, that was most 
weekends or night time.  Winter time it would be gritting and snow 
ploughing.  When I first started we would have to go to Holt to get 
the salt, it was anytime from midnight onwards.  My depot was at 
Holt where we would get the tarmac etc., also tools.  I ended up at 
Stalham Depot. 
 

to be continued…  
 

 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 



 

MIND – BODY – SOLE 

Massage Therapies 
 

Individual treatments tailored to your specific requirements 
Neck, Back and Shoulders / Half or Full Body Holistic Massage 

 

Home visits available – discount for groups of 3 or more clients 
Appointments also at Trimingham Village Hall, by prior arrangement 

Free consultation undertaken during your first treatment 

 
15% Discount off your first appointment with this voucher 

 
Marian Stackwood, ITEC Dip 

Holistic Massage Therapist 

 

T:  07941 631512   /   E:  marian.mbs@outlook.com 
 

ITEC Qualified - Member of Complementary Therapists Association (CThA) – Fully Insured 
 
 
 
 

 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 479915 

 

Email; martin@martinwoneselectrical.co.uk 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrical.co.uk 

 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/

